Beeks PTO Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, February 1, 2017
8:00 am
A. Welcome (Dawn Owczarski, President) 

B. Principal’s Update (Mr. Mefford, Principal)
· Midterms are going home Monday, February 6, 2017.
· Some teachers are starting to do Standards Based Grading.  Instead of averaging grades, it focuses on student mastery.

· Standards Based Grading is more reflective on what a student is doing well and what he/she is not doing well on.

· Boys’ Night Out is tentatively scheduled for Thursday, March 16th.

· Mr. Mefford is starting the All-Pro Dads chapter at Margaret Beeks.  The first meeting will be after the Girls’ Night Event.

C. Treasurer’s Report (Nichole Marsden, Treasurer)
· The quarterly Kroger check came in January for just under $3,000.
· We have earned about $1,000 from BoxTops.

· We have money ear-marked for benches from donations.

· We have about $11,000 in our account.

D. Teacher Updates

· Thank you for the bagels!
E. Committee Reports
· We still need some volunteers for the Girls’ Night Sock Hop.
· The PTO will be asking for donations to raise money for Mr. Ballard’s marimba (a giant xylophone) project.

· Nichole made a motion for the PTO to donate $250 towards Mr. Ballard’s marimba project.  The motion passed.

· The Boys’ Night will be a similar event, but more sports oriented – a “pep rally”.

· The Read-a-Thon will run from February 27th – March 10th. 

· Melanie will run a poster contest to get the kids excited about the event.

· Mrs. Rasnake will judge the posters.

· The money raised for the Read-a-Thon will be used to replenish PTO funds and fund after school activities.

· The top reader and top fundraiser will receive Kindle Fires.  There will also be grade-level and class prizes.  We will also continue with daily prizes/raffles to keep the kids excited.

· The next Restaurant Night is tentatively scheduled for Tuesday, February 21st at Zoë’s.

· The guest author this year will be Brett Helquist.  He illustrated the Lemony Snicket books.  He is coming from New York, and we are splitting the cost with Harding.  We are looking at Brett Helquist coming to Beeks on Friday, March 24th.
F. Questions/Concerns

· A parent asked if it was possible for the students to get more outside time.  Mr. Mefford said the standard for the school is 30 minutes when the weather cooperates.

· Dawn will be asking for pictures for the yearbook.

